
Gate City Planning Commission 

October 5, 2010 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Gate City Planning Commission was held on 
October 5, 2010 at 6:00 p.m.  Members present were:  David Flanary, Rita Tipton, 
JoAnn Castle, Delaney Herron and Faye Sanders.  Also present was Michelle 
Jenkins, Town Attorney.  Town Manager Steve Templeton was returning from an 
out-of- town meeting. 

The Chairman determined there was a quorum for the meeting. 

The meeting was brought to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman David Flanary. 

There was no public expression. 

There was a motion by Delaney Herron, seconded by JoAnn Castle, to approve the 
September 7, 2010 meeting minutes with a correction of the word “home” in the 
second line of the first paragraph of the minutes. 

Voting Aye:  All members present. 

Voting Nay:  None 

Motion carried. 

Unfinished Business 

Mr. David Flanary attended the September council meeting requesting a possible 
solution regarding a citizen of the town shooting a firearm from just outside the 
city limits into the town limits.  The situation was discussed and the council 
decided to have Steve get in touch with Scott County authorities to see what 
could be accomplished, as far as an ordinance to cover this situation.   

David stated he had talked to Steve and he was planning to attend the Scott 
County Planning Commission meeting to explore possibilities of an ordinance. 

New Business 
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There was further discussion regarding the terms of service that each Planning 
Commission member has.   Some months ago this was brought up and the Town 
Clerk was to be notified this was a responsibility of this town position.  These 
terms were to be staggered terms.    David stated he would talk to the office staff 
the next day to find out about the term records. 

There was discussion as to who would replace Rita Tipton as the Council 
Representative for the council.  Rita is planning to move to Colorado.  Michelle 
stated the council could appoint someone for a term only until the next regular 
election which is next May or holdover until the next November election. 

Michelle recommended the Commission appoint someone to act as secretary for 
the next meeting in case the Council does not have the position replaced at that 
time.  JoAnn Castle stated she would take the minutes temporarily. 

Michelle explained that the theatre building in town was closed on by the Town of 
Gate City this week. 

Rita explained to the Commission that the Town of Gate City is now listed on the 
National Historic Register as of September 9, 2010.  East and West Jackson Streets 
are now considered a National Historic District.   A map of the historic district was 
supplied to the Commission members.   

There was a motion by Delaney Herron, seconded by Faye Sanders to adjourn the 
meeting. 

Voting aye:  All members present. 

Voting nay:  None 

Motion carried. 

 

_____________________________                     ____________________________ 

Chairman                                                                    Secretary 

 

 


